Records Management

2018 MAY 16 AM 14:24

Law Office of Richard A. Finnigan 2112 Black Lake Blvd. SW

Richard A. Finnigan (360) 956-7001 rickfinn@localaccess.com 2112 Black Lake Blvd. SW Olympia, Washington 98512

Candace Shofstall Legal Assistant (360) 753-7012

(360) 753-7012 candaces@localaccess.com

COMMISSIO

May 14, 2018

VIA E-FILING

Mr. Steven V. King, Executive Director and Secretary Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission 1300 South Evergreen Park Drive SW Olympia, WA 98504-7250

Re:

Iliad Water Company, LLC – First Revised Sheet No. 18.1 Canceling Original Sheet No. 18.1; Original Sheet No. 18.5

Dear Mr. King:

Attached you will find the above-referenced tariff pages. The purpose of this filing is to seek a rate increase for the Lowper and Marbello water systems on behalf of Iliad Water Company, LLC. Attached is a copy of the customer notice that was sent to the customers. The company is providing more than thirty days notice to customers.

This filing will generate an increase in company revenues of \$68,708. This represents a projected 9.31 percent increase in the company's regulated revenues. The specific increases to Lowper and Marbello water system's rates are set out in the customer notice.

This is a pure pass through of usage rate increases from the suppliers of water for the systems. In the case of Marbello that is the City of Monroe. In the case of Lowper it is Clallam County PUD. Therefore, the company is not submitting depreciation schedules, pro forma adjustments, and other materials as required by WAC 480-07-530 and requests a waiver of that rule to the extent necessary.

There are no non-regulated operations. Services are provided by an affiliate, Iliad, Inc. The affiliated relationship with Iliad, Inc. has been previously reported to and approved by the Commission as an affiliated transaction with the company's predecessor, Iliad Water Services Company, Inc., which has been merged into the company.

Mr. David Dorland has the authority to issue tariff pages on behalf of the company and the undersigned has authority to file those tariff pages on behalf of the company.

The company respectfully request that the Commission approved the filed revised tariff sheets.

If you have any questions concerning this matter, please contact the undersigned.

RICHARD A. FINNIGAN

RAF/cs Enclosures

cc: Client (via e-mail)

Scott Sevall (via e-mail) Jim Ward (via e-mail)